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 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Week 9 
Term 3 
September 

12 
Money Talks incursion 

13    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

 

14   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am in the 
Hall 
  
Staff Meeting 3 – 4.20 pm 

15 
 
 

16 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 

Week 10 
Term 3 
September 

19    Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  

20    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

  

Interschool  
Athletics Carnival 

@ Noranda Sporting 
Complex 

 

21        
Whole School Music Assembly  

8.45am start 

22  
Senior Choir Yr 5&6 

Massed Choir Rehearsal 
8.45am – 2.00 pm  

@ Perth Concert Hall 
 

 

23          
Lunchtime Green Team 

 
Massed Choir Performance  

Perth Concert Hall 
Meet at 5.15pm on the foreshore 

steps 
 

Last Day of Term Three  
for Students and Staff 

Term 4 Commences for all 
MONDAY 10 October 2022 

HAPPY SPRING BREAK  Saturday 24 September to Sunday 9 October inclusive. 
First day of Term 4 for Teachers and Students is  Monday 10 October 2022. 

Week 1 
Term 4 
October 

10            
       First Day  Term 4 

Students welcome!! 

11    Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
    7.45-8.25 am 

 

12               Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
       8.00-8.30 am 

 

13 14 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 

Week 2 
Term 4 
October 

17   Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am 

18   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
      7.45-8.25 am 

 
Junior Jamboree 
Junior Choir to  
Churchlands SHS 

19              Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
       8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 8.45am 

in the Hall 
 

P&C Meeting 5.45–7 pm 

20           
Junior Talk Off – Hall @ 
8.45 am – all welcome 
 
 
 

21 
Senior Talk Off – Hall @ 8.45 am- 
all welcome 
 

Lunchtime Green Team 
 
 

  Week 3 
Term 4 
October 

24  
 
 
 
 
 

Staff Meeting 
3 – 4.20 pm 

25   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 
 
 

26     Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
PP, 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am  

in the Hall 
 
 

27 
Water Corporation 
Incursion Yrs 3-6  

 
 
 
 
School Board 5.30–7 pm 
 

28  Water Corporation Incursion K-2 
Lunchtime Green Team 

 

Week 4 
Term 4 
October/ 
November 

31  Uniform Shop OPEN  
8.30 – 9.00 am  
 
   

Yr 5 2023 Leaders and 
Faction Captain Speeches 

1   Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

2        Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

 
Yr 4,5,6 Assembly 
8.45am in the Hall 

Outdoor Classroom Day 

3 
 
 

4  
Lunchtime Green Team 

THPS Musical 
‘Little Red Riding Hood’ 

 

Week 5 
Term 4 
November 

7 
 
 
 
PP,Yr1 Swimming 
Lessons @ Terry Tyzack  

8      Senior Choir Yr 5&6 
7.45-8.25 am 

 

9   Junior Choir Yr 3&4  
8.00-8.30 am 

PP, 1,2,3 Assembly 8.45am  
in the Hall 

10    
 
 

11  
 

Lunchtime Green Team 

 

 
 

 

Tuart Times 
 

eNews Volume 20 10 September  

2022 

https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
https://www.bayswater.wa.gov.au/online-services/halls-and-venues-for-hire/noranda-sporting-complex
https://outdoorclassroomday.com/
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We enjoyed our Faction Athletics Carnival last week however reviewing 
and checking our records we discovered that Izabela T needs to be awarded 
a medal as well!  Our apologies Izabela for missing your results on the day.  
We will present Izabela with her 2022 Medal at this week’s Junior Assembly 
Wednesday 14 September, and I will include her photo in the nest eNews. 
Many thanks to Miss Caldwell and Mr Knight for reviewing all the results 
and addressing this oversight.  

Mrs Connolly was sad to miss the Carnival this year and was pleased the day went well. Teachers and some 
students have written cards and messages that she has treasured.   

Mrs Connolly’s treatment will keep her away from work for the rest of this year, however she has asked 
me to reassure students, parents and colleagues that she intends to return to teaching for the start of 
2023.  She is being well cared for by her family, close friends and medical professionals. In the meantime, 
if you or any of your children are missing Mrs Connolly and want to wish her well, please make a card or 
write a letter to her.  Pass any notes to the Front Office – we ensure all items are delivered to Mrs Connolly; 
parents will understand that employee contact details are private.  

Mrs Connolly has expressed the joy she feels when she reads and re-reads messages of care. She asks me 
to pass her thanks to you, and she looks forward to recovering fully to enjoy our wonderful school in 2023.  

 Congratulations to the students who received merit certificates at the Senior Assembly on 31 August 2022. 

We are proud of how you demonstrate Excellence, Care, Equity and Learning. Students at Tuart Hill ExCEL. 

The winning class last week 
Room 3 scored the highest 
points during the week for: 

 Keeping school bags zipped 

 Keeping all bags on the 
hooks or racks 

 Making sure there was no 
rubbish outside the 
classroom 

 Keeping lunchboxes inside 
school bags and 

 Keeping hats and jackets in 
school bags.  

Thank you for demonstrating 
the value of Care in our 
school. 

Principal’s Message: Beverly Innes   beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au  

 

 

 

MERIT CERTIFICATE WINNERS: Wednesday 7 September 2022 

Golden Broom Winners Wednesday 31 August 2022 – Year Six in Room 3! 

mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au
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Full engagement during Community Singing to conclude the Assembly...tuneful and melodic. 

Some of our Year 3-6 students participated in a National Online internet safety webinar on Tuesday 6 September 2022.  

Hosted by the Office of eSafety Commissioner, the webinar was designed to be an interactive and engaging 
opportunity for our students to: 

 describe what it means to be 
safe online 

 identify personal online safety 
boundaries 

 recognise strategies to support 
others 

 recall protective behaviours, 
reporting skills and help-
seeking strategies 

 

More information about keeping safe online can be found at: https://www.esafety.gov.au/ and we encourage our 
community to engage in conversations with children about using the internet safely. 

Joe Bell Associate Principal 

 

 
 

Online Safety – Identify, Educate, Support, Avoid, Act. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esafety.gov.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7CBeverly.Innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7C0576701d9c024f6eb23c08da8faa7d9d%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637980259667118077%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=9uBuYa%2BgcpnPkEDe2iOYFtScH0Ci1BUkeZUaHLR3Khg%3D&reserved=0
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It was fun to show the Year 3 students 
in Room 9 how to use Osmos for their 
numbers and shapes activities.  
All the kids really liked the colours 
and moving the shapes with their 
hands. 
We also used Spheros for some 

challenges like navigating around a 

racetrack to rescue a broken 

helicopter.   

The kids were so surprised when we 

turned the Sphero into a disco ball by changing the colours.   

By Divjot S, Year 6 

Tuart Hill students, fully engaged in learning… reading quality fiction and non-fiction in an inspiring environment. 

 
Thanks Miss Tobias for the the amazing array of new books that transport our readers to new worlds.  

Thanks to our parents through the P&C for providing the funds to purchase the inviting, practical library couch.  

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

I am conducting a Whole School Music Assembly on Wednesday 21 September, 
8.45am ~ 9.30am. 

Each Year group from PP - Year 6 will perform an item that they have been working 
on in Music Class. The Junior and Senior Choir will bring the performance to a joyful 
conclusion.   

This will be a wonderful end to Term 3; we hope that you can join us in the audience.  

Kind regards, Fay Edwards Music Specialist 

Whole School Music Assembly 

Tuart Tech - Osmos in Year 3! 

 

We love Reading – and our Library is the Best! 
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Congratulations Ethan Papps – Swimming WA 2022 Short Course Junior State Champion Qualifier.   

All the very best with your training and competitions! 

Share a short note and a photo of your child’s success outside of school – we celebrate Tuart Hill students achieving excellence in their fields . 

Email beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au. 

P and C Highlights: 

✴ The Father’s Day and Faction Carnival stalls were a huge success! Thanks to the fundraising team and to all the 
parents who helped out on the stalls 

✴ The Your Move Grant has been allocated to some awesome new shade sails over the bike racks. 

✴ We are still looking for event and fundraising help for the coming year. Please email THPS P&C 
pandcthps@gmail.com if you are keen to be involved. 

✴ Our wonderful school is growing! We are getting a new transportable classroom in the kindy oval, to be placed 
ready for the start of the 2023 school year. 

 

 

 

Our P&C is active and effective to support our School to provide programs and resources so that our students can 

access every benefit that help them make progress and achieve. 

All funds raised by the P&C are allocated in the year raised and directly support educational programs and the physical 

environment for the benefit of our student right now.   

Examples of how previous funds are fully enjoyed by all students across our school include but are not limited to: 

 $2000.00 for the Library to update the reading selection,  

 funds to boost home readers,  

 ‘jellybean’ tables in classrooms,  

 the awesome Library furniture and  

 the Ninja Play Equipment  

Tuart Hill Students Shining outside of School 

 

Tuart Hill Primary School Parents & Citizens News 

https://wa.swimming.org.au/events/2021-swimming-wa-junior-short-course-championships
mailto:beverly.innes@education.wa.edu.au
mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://wa.swimming.org.au/events/2021-swimming-wa-junior-short-course-championships
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Do you want to have a say in how the funds raised throughout 2022 might be expended?  

Attend our next meeting Wednesday 18 October, 5.45 pm ~7.00 pm in person and online (the link to the meeting is 

posted on the Facebook page), be part of the conversation and have your vote counted, as a member of our P&C.   

Want to know more about the P&C? 

✳  Email pandcthps@gmail.com    

 ✳ Join the P&C Facebook group.    

✳ Chat to a committee member  

✳ Attend the monthly meeting (in person or virtually) – next meeting 18 October at the School. 

Wanted - plain coloured or subtle print old sheets for an art weaving project in Leonora, 
WA.  The locals are creating an expansive circular dot weaving art which will be seen from 
the air.  They are hoping to create 5,000 circular rugs state-wide.  

Thank you for your donation, they can be left at the front office.    

Ms Growden Julie.growden@education.wa.edu.au  

Community News 
Sorrento Surf Life Saving Club is your local Surf Life Saving Club and falls part of the greater service offered by Surf Life Saving 
Western Australia (SLSWA), the state’s peak coastal safety and rescue organisation.  
 
Thousands of people visit Sorrento's beautiful beaches every year (Marmion to Pinnaroo Point - including Hillary’s Marina) – but 
while they look amazing, they can be unpredictable and hide some dangers. At Sorrento Surf Life Saving Club we provide 
essential education and emergency services to all users of our local beaches. 
 
To keep our beaches safe Sorrento Surf Lifesaving Club 
relies on its members for support. Our membership 
includes our Nippers (aged 5-12yrs), Youth (13-16yrs), 
Seniors and Masters. We also run programs for those with 
special needs. By training lifesavers of all ages, we upskill 
the local community, train our members for the future.  
 
The aims of the Sorrento SLSC Junior Program are to:  
1. Develop surf awareness 
2. Increase confidence and skills in beach-related activities 
3. Offer training to those wanting to pursue competition or 
awards 
4. Instil and reinforce Sun Smart philosophies 
5. Encourage enjoyable and healthy participation 
6. Progress the members towards surf awards for relevant 
age groups 
7. Promote a positive non-threatening environment 
 
Sorrento Surf Life Saving Club was named Surf Life Saving 
WA Club of the Year in 2022 - now is the ideal time to join a 
great community surf lifesaving club.  
 
If you would like more information about our membership 
options, please give me a call on 9448-1431.  
 
Kind Regards,  
Jess Hampton    Administration Manager 

 

 
 

         Reclaiming the Void: Weaving the country whole 

mailto:pandcthps@gmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fgroups%2F565055120280501&data=05%7C01%7Cbeverly.innes%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cc6fc704a815a45ebf9a908da537ede5a%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637914101725330532%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=%2FiG7H2UmyGWvmbDBrvpyUg4QXn6inD58MG2dE%2FqZwLw%3D&reserved=0
https://www.reclaimthevoid.com.au/
https://www.reclaimthevoid.com.au/
mailto:Julie.growden@education.wa.edu.au
https://www.reclaimthevoid.com.au/
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Please contact Adam Spagnolo, 

Instructor, with any queries, thank you.  

Rom Tae Kwon Do | Perth Martial Art System of Self 

Defence (romtkd.com.au)  

Rom Taekwondo - School of Self Defence 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Carine Calisthenics Club invites you to take advantage of our Term 4 Free offer (the 

only cost $20 for Affiliation)!  

 Calisthenics is a versatile team sport and is perfect for all ages. Everything is taught in one 

class, learning skills such as dancing, gymnastics, simplified ballet, club swinging, 

marching and rod twisting. We are about having fun and meeting lots of new friends! 

 For more information and booking details contact Sandra 0403 078 009 

or email  carine.calisthenics@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.romtkd.com.au/
https://www.romtkd.com.au/
mailto:Carine.Calisthenics@gmail.com

